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May 14th, 2017 – Fifth Sunday of Easter 

 
“LOOKING FORWARD TO SUMMER” 

CHILDREN & YOUTH FAITH FORMATION  Closing and 

Celebration following 9:00 am Sunday Mass, May 14.  For kids/youth, 

parents, guardians and friends!  Come to sing, thank our catechists and 

team and celebrate with cake and ice cream! See you THIS week in 

the gym!   

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all who attended the AGM last Sunday …….AGM Booklets available in the                            
Parish office for those who would like to pick one up. 

 

Note from Fr. Bill regarding the Revitalization and Realignment Process:  
Please take note of a letter from Bishop Harris on the back page of this Bulletin. As a follow up to the 
Regional Meetings during the week of April 24th to 27th when draft models for parishes were proposed, it is 
important for as many as possible to offer feedback on what has been proposed and to offer your insights 
on what works, what does not work, other needs and considerations, alternative models, and strategies 
that you would suggest for revitalization.  At the entrance of the church and in the parish office there are 2 
page packages with the 'Fredericton Region Proposed Models' and a 'Parish Model Feedback Form'.  You 
can also access these forms through the Diocesan Website (www.dioceseofsaintjohn.org).  
 

As indicated on the bottom of the ‘Feedback Form’ please mail your response to:   
Revitalize Saint John, c/o Catholic Leadership Institute  
440 E. Swedesford Road, Suite 3040  
Wayne, PA  19087  USA.   
 

You are encouraged to talk about this with family, friends and parishioners as part of the process for your 
feedback. If you did not attend the Regional Consultation Meeting, your feedback is still important and 
welcome. 

 
 

Anointing Mass for sick and seniors will take place on  

Wednesday, May 24th at 6:30pm at St Dunstan's.  All are welcome to attend. 

 

http://www.stdunstansparish.ca/
mailto:stdun@stdunstansparish.ca
http://www.dioceseofsaintjohn.org/


May 14
th

, 2017 – Fifth Sunday of Easter 
1

st
 Reading: Acts 6:1-7                                Gospel:  John 14:1-2                             2

nd
 Reading:  1 Peter 2:4-9

                  ✝ MASS INTENTIONS ✝ 

Wednesday 17 to Friday 19 NO MASS (Priest Retreat)  

Sat      20
th
    5:00 pm    Carl DiGiacinto 

Sun     21
st
     9:00 am   Fred and Noreen Moar 

        11:30 am  Valeria Vanicek  

          7:00 pm   DFM Cormier  
 

                      Sacrament of Reconciliation 

     Saturday’s 4:00 – 4:30 pm 

Legion of Mary – Tuesday mornings at 11:00 am 

1
st
 Friday Adoration following noon Mass until 2 pm 

Natural Family Planning  www.billings.life/en 450-9343   

 

Lector & Eucharistic Minister Schedule 
May 20

th
 & 21

st
      

            Lectors              Eucharistic Ministers 

5:00 Spencer Smith Mary Holland (H2) 

        Curry Smith Krista Casey-Smith 

   Patrick Tang 

9:00  Joan Guerette Karen Morris (H2) 

         Catherine Harrop Pauline Arnold 

   David Macneil 

   Jayne Nicki 

   Hughena Macneil 

11:30  Bev Woznow Natali Caswell (H2) 

          Robert Michaud John Brennan 

   Anne Macies   

   Maria Flores 

   Margaret Savidge 

7:00  Veronica Saliendra Tim Dilworth (H2) 

        Joseph O’Donnell Marie Costello 

   Esther Archibald 

 

                             May 6
th

 & 7
th

  

Offertory (operating)                 $ 8,866.26        

Budget       $ 8,888.00 

Variance     ($      21.74)       

Other (Bldg Fund, Cemetery, Poor, etc)    $ 2,061.00 
 

Your 2016 Donation Tax Receipts are available to pick 

up in the Parish office.  Thank you for your generous and 

continued support of our parish.  
 

There are still some 2017 OFFERTORY 

ENVELOPES to be picked up.  Please take a 

moment to get yours after Mass located at the 

Regent Street entrance of the church before the 

end of May.  Assigned envelope numbers will be 

recycled if not used this calendar year.    
 
 

Annual Bus Trip to Ste. Anne de Beaupre June 17 - 

20.  Still a few seats available.  For more information, 

contact Rick Bourgeois at 327-6777.   

NECROLOGY 

 

May 15 Albert Alexander Parish 1989 
  Rev G Everett Grant  1994 
  Edna May Burns  1998 
  Matthew Green Gallagher 1998 
  Roger Casaubon  2003 
  Doreen Leona Painting 2006 
May 16 Eloi Turgeon   1986 
May 17 C. Lyn Howell   1980 
  Antoinette Parmigiani  1994 
  Paul Carlyle Campbell 2004 
May 18 Jeanie W Sullivan  1971 
  Lois Lucille Ackerman  1981 
  Keith Michael Woolaver 2002 
  Maureen Ethel Young  2006 
May 19 Frank Alexander Saunders 1989 
  Stanley William MacNeil 1993 
May 20 Irene Mary Anna Mattern 1988 
  Ruth Grant   1994 
  John Phillip Birch  1996 
  Margaret Theresa Graham 1999 
  Thelma Agnes Monahan 1999 
  Marjorie Hester Dugan 2006 
May 21 Rev Roe Joseph McKenna 1981 
  Rita Elizabeth Church  1987 
 
 

Sanctuary Lamp 

In Loving Memory of  

 Anne Bowes 
 

 
Readings for May 21st  

1st Reading    Acts 8:5-8, 14-17 

2nd Reading     1 Peter 3:15-19 

Gospel      John 14:15-21-12 

 
 
The Little White Book for Easter $1.00 in the office.  
 

St. Anthony’s monthly “Touched by Cancer” Mass 

for those whose lives have been affected in any way 

by cancer will take place Friday, May 19th at 7:00 

pm.  All are welcome! 

Camp Sheldrake Inc., Bartibog, (Miramichi), a 

residential summer camp for youth and teens, is 
now accepting registrations for upcoming summer 

programs.   Complete schedule and registration                     

information is available at www.campsheldrake.ca   

by email campshel@xplornet.ca  Pamphlets also in 

the parish office.  

http://www.billings.life/en
http://www.campsheldrake.ca/
mailto:campshel@xplornet.ca


 

Revitalization of our Diocese ~ On behalf of the Diocese 

of Saint John and the Catholic Leadership Institute, Fr. 

John Jennings has written a series of articles about the 

Disciple Maker Index Survey results and the process of 

revitalization in our Diocese.  Articles and information 

about the revitalization process have appeared in the 

New Freeman and posted on a website that can be 

accessed through a link on the Diocesan website. A 

Facebook page entitled ‘Revitalizing our Diocese’ is also 

available for people to access information.   
 
Steubenville Atlantic Youth Conference:  Steubenville Youth 
Conferences, a series of North American conferences, brings 
50,000 teens and their leaders closer to Christ every summer. 
Steubenville Atlantic 2017, in Halifax, is presented in partnership 
with the Archdiocese of Halifax-Yarmouth and the Franciscan 
University of Steubenville. Conference dates are July 7-9, 2017. 
All aged 14-18 are welcome.  Cost: $325 (transportation included).  
If you are interested in attending Steubenville Atlantic, please 
contact Margot McAloon-Parker 444-6025, 
fredreled@dioceseofsaintjohn.org. For further information, please 
check out: www.halifaxyarmouth.org/archdiocesan-
offices/pastoral-life-new-evangelization/steubenville-atlantic.  
There will be financial assistance for St. Dunstan’s Youth, please 
call the parish office (Fr. Bill at 444-6001). 
 

The Canadian Bible Society presents 2017 Run for the 
Word.  In support of Bible Distribution programs in Canada.  

Saturday, June 3rd 9:30 am at Wilmot Park Gazebo.  
Register today at biblesociety.ca/runfortheword 

  
Fundraiser Carwash... from 1 - 4 PM on Sat., May 

20 in the parking lot of St. Anne-de-Pays-Bas Catholic 

Church, corner of Priestman and Regent Sts. 

CARWASHERS NEEDED!  All proceeds to support 

the upcoming June 2017 shipping of donated 

educational books & resources, laptops, printers, 

hospital beds, healthcare supplies, & much more to the 

Kono district of Sierra Leone, West Africa, struggling 

with the aftermath of a civil war. For further info. 

please contact Chris McAloon, Secretary at 

chris.er.mcaloon@gmail.com or 474-2342. 

KONSALCAN Inc. is a registered Canadian 

charitable foundation. Thanks for your support. 

RAIN DATE SATURDAY, MAY 27
TH

 . 

 

National Catholic Broadcasting Council (NCBC)  

presents on May 19
th 

the Feast of St. Dunstan at 9 

am and 1 pm on Vision TV Channel 21.  Fully 

sponsored by the parishioners of St. Dunstan’s.  

This Mass is offered for Our Holy Father, for our 

church throughout the world, for our Pastor Fr. Bill 

Brennan, Deacon Ken Parker, and their faithful donors 

and their parishioners.    

Knights of Columbus Monthly Community 

Breakfast: 170 Regent Street, on Sunday, May 14th , 

from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM. Cost: Adults $ 7.00, 

children $ 3.00, families $ 20.00. Everyone welcome.  

FREDERICTON GREENER VILLAGE - EVERYONE 
WELCOME to shop our variety of clothing, dishes, 
jewellery and much more.  Senior and student 
discounts.  Now opening on Saturdays 10 to 4 in 
addition to Monday to Friday 10 to 6.  Income from 
sales used within the Community Food Centre to 
support our programs and services and to allow Food 
Bank clients to continue receiving clothing at no cost.  
Location: 686 Riverside Drive (just past the Princess 
Margaret Bridge).   

Congratulations to Robert Clowater, the lucky 

winner of St. Dunstan’s CWL Quilt drawn at our 

meeting May 9
th

.  Thanks to all for your support. 

 

Upcoming Retreats at Villa Madonna 

Visit http://villamadonna.ca/events for more 

information on the following retreats. 
 

May 29-June 4, Audité Six-Day Directed Retreat. 

Click Here for FlyerRegistration form. Contact: Sr. 

Doreen McGuire doreenm7@hotmail.com 
 

June 12-16, AASEA 5-Day Directed Retreat. Contact: 

 Doug Hubbard, 738-2043, www.aaseasaintjohn.ca 

hubfam@nbnet.nb.ca More details at:  
 

June 17-18, G.L.A.M.E. (Grief, Loss, Anxiety, 

Mindfulness Exercise) 24-Hour Retreat for those 

needing support with loss and grief. Facilitated by 

Rick Benson, Spiritual Care Practitioner and Grief 

Recovery Specialist.     
 
Pilgrimage to St. Joseph’s Oratory in Montreal, Saturday, 
September 16th to Tuesday, September 19th.  Cost per 
person, includes travel, accommodations (Lord Berri ), all 
entrance and tour fees, snacks/bottle water and BINGO on 
the bus!  Single Room $650/Double $450/ Triple $350/ 
Quad $300.   Travel by motor coach with Trius (Bus leaves 
Holy Family Parish, Hanwell at 9 am Saturday and returns 
Tuesday, approximately 8pm and vehicles may be left 
there for the duration of the trip).   A full day at St. 
Joseph’s Oratory with Mass and a guided tour, as well as a 
guided bus tour with Jumpstreet Tours of old Montreal, 
beginning at the Notre-Dame Basilica.   To register or for 
more information, please call Marlita Chase at 444-1643 or 
450-2519 or email marlitachase@hotmail.com .  Deposit of 
50% upon registration.  Limit 50 persons.     

http://www.halifaxyarmouth.org/archdiocesan-offices/pastoral-life-new-evangelization/steubenville-atlantic
http://www.halifaxyarmouth.org/archdiocesan-offices/pastoral-life-new-evangelization/steubenville-atlantic
mailto:chris.er.mcaloon@gmail.com
http://villamadonna.ca/events
http://villamadonna.ca/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Audite-retreat-pamphlet-2017.pdf
mailto:doreenm7@hotmail.com
http://www.aaseasaintjohn.ca/
mailto:hubfam@nbnet.nb.ca
mailto:marlitachase@hotmail.com


 

 
 

May 8, 2017         

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers:  
 

As we pursue the Revitilization and Realignment process, and as I await the recommendations on June 30, 2017, 

collated by Catholic Leadership Institute and provided by the Workgroups and supplemented by the Presbyterial 

Assembly as well as diocesan wide Regional Consultations, I encourage you to continue the  process at the local 

level and to continue to offer your feedback on what has been proposed for the revitalization and realignment of 

our diocese. 

 

Many of you participated in the Regional Consultations held in Fredericton and Miramichi Regions from April 24 

to April 27 and in the Saint John Region from May 3 to May 4.  Over 3,000 persons participated.  I am most 

grateful to all of you who were present for the revealing of the proposed models. 

 

I encourage you to become familiar with the models proposed for your Region.  The models are availabe on our 

Diocesan website www.dioceseofsaintjohn.org.  They are also included in this weeks edition of the New Freeman.  

Talk about them with family, friends and fellow parishioners.  Your feedback on the questions needs to be 

submitted byJune 4, Pentecost Sunday either online or by mail to Revitalize Saint John, c/o Catholic Leadership 

Institute, 440 E. Swedesford Road, Suite 3040, Waynem PA  19087. 

 

I look forward to seeing the fruits of this journey with you as we revitalize our diocesan Church, as we grow more 

vibrant faith communities and as we share the love and mercy of Jesus with those around us.  

 

Let us find the solution which we can all embrace as we pursue the plan that God has for us “for a future full of 

hope” (Jer. 29, 11). 

 

Trusting in God’s providence, and working together, I am confident we can make it happen.  We pray, Holy Spirit 

enlighten us. 

 

Sincerely. 

 

Robert Harris 

Bishop of Saint John 

DIVORCE CARE AT 
ST. DUNSTAN’S 

Find Help, Discover 
Hope and experience 
Healing, Support Group.  
We will be offering a 13 
week program Tuesday 
evenings started March 
14th and will run to June 
6th, 2017 from 6:30-8:30 
in the Monsignor Boyd 
Family Center Room 
123.  To register please 
call Jeannette @ 458-
9546. 
 

 

 

 

 
           Printer Toner and Ink Cartridges Refill & Recycle 

 
T: (506) 451-1896                Let’s save Money and the Environment! 
H: www.genink.ca 

A: 924 Prospect St., Fredericton NB E3B2T9 

E: geninktoner@gmail.com 

 

http://www.dioceseofsaintjohn.org/
http://www.genink.ca/
mailto:geninktoner@gmail.com

